MAY 1988 (This is being done on a loaned typewritter. Thanks, Alice.)

## COME BACK TO THE FIVE AND DIME, JIMMY DEAN, JIMMY DEAN

Our spring drama,...Jimmy Dean, Jimmy Dean opens May 13 for a two weekend run Director Tamara Stajmiger has assembled a talented cast for this powerful and insightful play about relationships and growing-up in America. The cast listed below includes some familiar VPW names and several new: Joe- TOM CARRAO, Edna Louise- DONNA LOBACZ, Stella- ANNE MARIE CHENEY, Sissy- DENISE ZARLING, Mona- MAUREEN DWYER, Mona (then)- ELLEN BRATINA, Sissy(then)- WENDY WAWRZONKOWSKI, Juan- BERT SLAWSON, Joanne- LUCY KUGLER. This cast brings a wide range of Theatre experience to the VPW and some favorite past productions include, "Noises Off", "Picnic", "Harvey", "Hold Me", The Glass Menagerie", "Our Town", "Cabaret" with theatre groups from Mukwonago, Waukesha, Sunset, Patio Players to name a few. SOUNDS GOOD! "Come Back To The Five And Dima, Jimmy Dean, Jimmy Dean" Opens May 13 and runs May 14, 20, 21, at 8PM and May 22 at 2:30 Pm. at the Plankroad School 9508 Watertown Plank Road. SEE YOU THERE!

## ENCORE AWARD BANQUET

The VPW Encore Award Banquet will be held June 18 at the Wauwatosa Lions Club. Invitations will be sent out after "JIMMY DEAN, JIMMY DEAN" completes its run. REMEMBER ONLY PAID VPW MEMBERS will receive an Encore Award ballot with the invitation. Contact our membership person Diane Roth at 475-7746 if you have a question about your membership status. The banquet will be catered by Tamara and Tom Stajmiger and a travelling DJ will provide the after dinner dancing music. Our annual general meeting and election of next seasons executive board will also take place at the banquet. Encore awards will be given, and we will celebrate the completion of another successful VPW season. Be sure you join us June 18.

If you're interested in running for a VPW office please call Tom Kohls at 453-2283 . We already have some excellent Theatre people to choose from and your name would add to the spirit this election year.

## ONE ACT PLAY FESTIVAL

Official notices for our annual Original One Act Play Festival will be arriving soon in your mail. If you're interested in getting a head start the deadline to submit your work is July 1. Production is in November

## MANY MANY THANKS

The following people deserve a giant thank you for cleaning our prop, set, and costume rooms- Bob Kafka, Judy Schoenfeld, Jane Preston, Victor White, Tom and Donna Kohls, Evvie Smith, and Tom Zuehlke. The rooms look great! And speaking of costumes, we are in need of mens formal attire and womens 'pretty things'. If, during your spring cleaning, you come upon anything usable you think might fit (sic) our needs please contact Victor White for mre info or pick-up.

(OVER)